
Bruce Lindstrand 

 

Hello fellow Milwaukee Region SCCA members. Bruce Lindstrand here, running for re-
election to the Milwaukee Region SCCA Board of Directors. 

I have been a member of SCCA since 1979 and hold a Lifetime Membership. I was first 
elected to the Milwaukee Region BOD in 2006 and have served since. I was Vice Regional 
Executive from 2007 through 2012 and again in 2019 through 2020. I was elected to the 
National Board of Directors of SCCA and represented the members of Area 5 for two 
consecutive terms (2013 through 2018). 

Early on, I raced Formula Ford then Formula Continental I then dedicated myself to the 
sport of SCCA club racing when I left the corporate world in the spring of 2000 and 
established Lindstrand Motorsports, Inc. Until my retirement in 2021, my customers and I 
traveled the lower 48 states to compete in hundreds of regional and national (now Majors) 
events including the RunoƯs at Mid-Ohio, Daytona, Laguna Seca, Sonoma, VIR, 
Indianapolis, Topeka, and of course Road America. Although retired, you will still find me in 
the paddock with fellow Milwaukee Region members Bob Flemming and Brian Lindstrand 
at most (if not all) Central Division events. I’ve experienced what works and what has failed 
in SCCA. I’ve survived the challenging times in SCCA and enjoyed the most positive times! I 
bring this experience as a participant to the BOD.  

If re-elected, I will strive to help coordinate eƯorts between all the Region’s interests (road 
racing, track days, autocross, rallycross, road rally, and Street Survival) to minimize date 
conflicts and dilution of participation. I will continue to be the biggest advocate for our 
most important resource, our workers. I will continue to be accessible and to listen to what 
our members have to say. I will work to ensure everyone has a positive experience 
regardless of the type of event or their level of participation, so they stay involved and 
become lifelong members and participants of SCCA (like me). 


